
 
 
 
 

 
 
February 18, 2025  

Dear Parents and Community Members:  

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) providing key 
information on the 2023-2024 educational progress for Charlotte Upper Elementary. The AER 
addresses the complex reporting information required by Federal law, and meets some of the 
requirements of State laws. The school’s report contains information about student 
assessment, Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP), and teacher quality. Please contact Jordan Dilno, 
Principal, at 517-541-5771 or Dilnoj@charlottenet.org for help if you need assistance.  
 
The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting HERE. You can also access our 
reports by navigating to the Charlotte Upper Elementary Website, or you may review a copy 
in the main office.  

In addition to the Annual Report, we want to share the following information with you:  

1. Charlotte Public School District has centralized enrollment that assigns students to a 
school based on residency boundaries established by the district. Charlotte Public 
Schools also participates in Schools of Choice.  

2. Charlotte Upper Elementary provides instruction for students in grades four through six 
and strives to ensure that it is meeting the needs of all learners. 

3. We set school improvement goals that define success in the following ways:  

SMART Goals  
- 80% of all students at Charlotte Upper Elementary will be proficient in reading as 

demonstrated in a state standardized test.  
- 80% of all students at Charlotte Upper Elementary will be proficient in math as 

demonstrated in a state standardized test.  
- 80% of all students at Charlotte Upper Elementary feel safe as measured by 

perception surveys.  
- 60% of families attend at least one formal Parent-Teacher conference 

in-person, virtually, or by phone by the end of each school year.  
 

To meet these goals Charlotte Upper Elementary has adopted the following: 
●​ A new core curriculum in English Language Arts and Mathematics (Fall 2023). 
●​ Increased our SEL instruction through the Second Steps program along with assessing 

students' needs with SAEBERS.  
●​ The CUE offers multiple platforms for meeting parent needs during conferences that 

include in-person, phone calls, email,  and virtual meeting options.  
 

https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-1?Common_Locations=1-S,10119,1008,79

